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If you can’t  fly then run... if you can’t  run then walk...

If you can’t  walk then crawl... but whatever you do, you have to 			 

					     keep moving forward. 

Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.
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Dear Friends,

What an incredible year it has been. We experienced the loss and grief of the pandemic, and 
the joy and relief of the vaccine. Our schools began last fall with no in-person instruction, and 
ended this past June with five of our eight schools welcoming students and teachers back to the 
classroom. 

The theme of this year’s annual report is Forward in Faith, and we share the stories of moving 
ahead, even in the face of adversity. At its heart, this theme is the story of our Vision of Hope 
families and students. This is what our courageous principals and teachers did day after day this 
past year. They were asked to teach from home, and then teach in a classroom with students both 
on Zoom and in person. Principals were asked to develop Covid safety procedures and policies, 
hold virtual back to school nights, observe teacher instruction remotely, and continuously adapt 
to an ever-changing environment. They did this with grace, courage, and generosity, and in doing 
so, enabled 1,460 students to complete their year at a Vision of Hope school!

This year’s report highlights the ways we, Vision of Hope, have moved forward in faith, in 
leadership, and in education. We express our heartfelt gratitude to you, our circle of friends, who 
faithfully support our mission and schools, and propel us forward.

Thank you for being with us during this extraordinary time and for deepening your commitment 
to Catholic education and our Vision of Hope schools. Thank you for your friendship, and your 
prayers, as we venture forward in faith.

Gratefully,

                  
		   	 Lori Hawkins					     Ann Magovern
			   Board President			           	 Executive Director

If you can’t  walk then crawl... but whatever you do, you have to 			 

					     keep moving forward. 

Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.



Forward in Education
Notes from a Pandemic

Last year’s annual report featured 
students wearing masks, and the expression 
“distance learning” was used for the first time 
in Vision of Hope’s 25-year history.  Little 
did we know that one year later, the Covid 
pandemic would still be the underlying story 
for all of us, and in particular, our schools. 
Looking back on this unprecedented year, 
we want to share some of the lessons we’ve 
learned from our Vision of Hope principals, 
teachers and students — lessons that will 
guide us as we move forward.

First, professional development of 
teachers is even more critical as students 

return to the classroom. More than three 
years ago, Vision of Hope embarked on 
a partnership with Loyola Marymount 
University’s iDEAL Institute to train the 
faculty from four of our schools in Blended 
Learning: St. James and St. Anthony-
Immaculate Conception in San Francisco, 
St. Ignatius of Loyola and St. Michael’s in Los 
Angeles. Blended learning is an instructional 
methodology that allows students to learn 
at their own pace through a combination 
of computer technology and individualized 
instruction by teachers. 

Through workshops and coaching, 
teachers learned to use adaptive software 
and online tools in order to personalize 
instruction and better meet students’ 
individual needs. In March 2020, this training 
was a key factor in the nearly seamless 
transition for our Vision of Hope schools from 
the classroom to distance learning when 
the pandemic shuttered schools across the 
world.  

“The Blended Learning training really 
helped,” says Liana Vantrease, fifth grade 
teacher at St. James School. “My teacher 
friends in other schools weren’t able to dive 
in as quickly or as confidently as we were. 
We had the technology and understood 
how to adapt it for distance learning without 
skipping a beat.”  Liana adds, “How were we 
to know that our training with LMU would 
position us so well for what was to come?  It 
just felt like the Holy Spirit was intervening 
for us! And none of this would have been 
possible without Vision of Hope.”

By November of 2020, several of our 
schools began hybrid instruction, where 
two-thirds of their students attended school 
in person, and the remaining were still 
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learning from home. Teachers often had 
to simultaneously navigate two computers 
and a whiteboard to instruct students in 
the classroom and at home via Zoom. 
“Employing a growth mind-set was key,” says 
Liana.

She explains, “Our students also learned 
new skills in a very short time: independence, 
checking for online assignments, being 
responsible for signing into class on time, 
digital literacy, troubleshooting, how 
to interact on Zoom, and how to work 
asynchronously. We might not have gotten 
to every standard, but these life skills are so 
important – students learned something they 
may not have in any other year.” 

This year, Vision of Hope will continue 
this partnership with LMU by including 
Sacred Heart, St. Frances X. Cabrini, and 
Santa Teresita into the Blended Learning 
training program. St. Elizabeth will also 
participate in this program through their 
affiliation with the Lumen Christi Academies 
network of schools.

Another learned lesson is that “to sustain 

and grow our schools, we must reduce 
barriers to enrollment for our families,” 
says Vision of Hope Executive Director Ann 
Magovern. “We must reach out to parents 
more effectively and find ways to make it 
easier to enroll their children." As schools 
resume in-person instruction, they will need 
to focus on recruitment and retention in the 
lower grades. According to the National 
Catholic Education Association, nearly 50% 
of the enrollment decline in 2020 happened 
in pre-K and kindergarten.  This trend was 
true for both public and private schools and 
was mirrored in our Vision of Hope schools 
as well.  This was in large part because many 
parents did not want to pay tuition for online 
instruction at the TK or kindergarten level.  

Another key strategy is to develop 
“more culturally responsive outreach,” says 
Lynne Mullen, principal of St. Elizabeth 
Elementary School in Oakland. “We have 
a largely Latino population, and we need 
to communicate with parents who speak 
another language, especially Spanish.”  She 

Continued next page
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feels fortunate to have two Spanish speakers 
in the front office as well as three teachers 
and a coach who are bilingual.  “It’s also 
about learning the reasons that parents 
are not coming to our school,” Lynne says. 
“Maybe they’ve had bad experiences, or 
they’re not trusting of the school. Sometimes 
the reality is that mom and dad are working 
two or three jobs at different times of day 
and night.”

Although enrollment numbers in the 
lower grades are down at her school since 
the pandemic began, Lynne says, “We are 
getting applications daily for sixth grade, a 
key point of entry for kids who transfer from 
public schools. Public middle schools tend to 
be larger and parents are worried about the 
middle school, especially during Covid, and 
they’re looking for a smaller environment.”

Lastly, if the pandemic has taught us 
anything, it is that we do not move forward 

alone. This year, the meaning of challenge, and 
of friendship, was carried to new heights, and 
we are deeply grateful to our Vision of Hope 
circle of donors for the upwelling of support for 
our schools and their families. Throughout this 
year, our schools continued to serve, educate 
and reach out to their communities most in 
need. Several schools fed not only their families 
but their neighborhoods as well, and all of 
the Vision of Hope schools became a place to 
come together, as friends do, for support and 
for growth.  

Moving forward in education means 
working collectively, as friends and family. 
With your continued friendship, we will 
keep working together to ensure that we 
carry out our mission of “providing access to 
quality, affordable Catholic education for the 
children of our urban elementary schools, 
and to ensure a vibrant future for these 
schools and the communities they serve.”   

Forward in Education
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Forward Together
Becoming acquainted with 

Vision of Hope — the children, the 
mission and the dedicated staff and 
volunteers — one could easily find 
themselves jumping on board, with 
both feet!

That’s what happened to Irene 
Jacobs and, eventually, her husband, 
Jeff.

Irene was introduced to Vision of 
Hope in 2017 by Sister John Martin 
and other Dominican Sisters, and 
soon found herself on the Bay Area 
Advisory Board.

Irene’s enthusiasm to serve Vision 
of Hope has roots in her childhood. 
Her grandparents migrated from 
Mexico to work on a farm in Los 
Angeles, and her father taught 
Spanish in a Los Angeles public 
school.  “Dad was all about being 
educated for the sake of opportunity,” 
she says. “You become educated to 
give yourself options in life.” 

She is continually inspired by 
the Dominican Sisters and by the 
founding story of Vision of Hope.  

“Vision of Hope was started by 
Sisters who had the dream and the 
tenacity and the faith,” she says. “It 
reminds me that nothing is impossible 
with God. If you have your why, 
then nothing can stop you. It might 
not happen in your time, but it will 
happen in God’s time.”

Noting the fact that since its 
beginning, 50,000 children have been 

educated in Vision of Hope 
schools, Irene says, “It’s not 
just the kids; it’s the parents, 
their siblings, their community, 
their uncle, their neighbor 
who are impacted as well –– 
it’s an exponential growth of 
hope and potential.” 

Irene’s enthusiasm for 
Vision of Hope was caught 
by her husband, Jeff, who 
has worked for Adobe for 
five years as its Director for 
Organizational Effectiveness.

Adobe has a dollar-for-
dollar match for employee/
family contributions to 
certified non-profits, and Jeff 
and Irene made sure that 
Vision of Hope is on Adobe’s 
list of matching charities. Irene 
and Jeff’s donation to the Soaring 
into Summer Online Auction was 
matched by the company!

For those considering serving on 
a Vision of Hope advisory board, Irene 
has this advice:

“We all have different talents 
and things to offer that aren’t always 
recognized in work or other arenas 
of our lives,” she says. “The mission 
of Vision of Hope speaks to me on 
so many levels. We don’t know the 
impact that something we say or do 
will have. ” 

Dreams, Tenacity and Faith Inspire Irene and Jeff

Irene and Jeff Jacobs enthusiastically 
serve Vision of Hope with their time, 
talent and treasure.
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As 4-year-old Lucas Cabrera starts 
transitional kindergarten (TK) this fall at St. 
Michael’s School in Los Angeles, he follows 
in the footsteps of his mother, Martha, 
and his seven aunts and uncles, all who 
graduated from St. Michael’s before him.

This generational story of hope, 
dedication, faith and success began in 
1975, when Gabriel and Maria Guadalupe 
Cabrera immigrated from Mexico and 
settled in South Los Angeles. 

After graduating from St. Michael’s as 
valedictorian in 1995, Martha completed 
Queen of Angels Academy in 1999, and in 
2005, received a Bachelor of Arts degree 
in Health and Human Services from 
California State University, Los Angeles. 
Martha has been employed since 2013 
by the United States District Court for the 
Central District of California. 

The eight Cabrera children all 
graduated from various universities — 

California State University Los Angeles, 
Long Beach and Dominguez Hills, 
Mount Saint Mary’s University and UCLA. 
Two of her siblings completed their 
masters degrees. Among them, their 
various professions include education, 
accounting, law enforcement, and public 
and retail service.

“Most of these accomplishments 
aren’t just because we were focused 
and studied hard,” Martha says. “Our 
accomplishments are due to having 
loving and hard-working parents, 
dedicated teachers at St. Michael’s, 
sponsors from Vision of Hope, and faith 
in God.” 

Congratulations to Lucas, and 
his cousins Sarah and Samirah, the 
youngest members of the Cabrera 
family to study at St.Michael’s, as they 
continue the generational tradition of a 
quality Catholic education!

Forward in Community

Martha and her 4-year-old 
son, Lucas, with the former 
and current principals of St. 
Michael’s, Sister Georgette 
Coulombe, O.P. and Mrs. Anabel 
Rodriguez.

For the Cabreras, Success Is All in the Family!

Parents at the Center of New Vision of Hope Program
In the fall of 2020, through the 

generous funding of the Conrad 
N. Hilton Foundation in Southern 
California, Vision of Hope hired Danny 
Diaz to develop our newest initiative, 
the Parent Leadership and Family 
Engagement Program.  By assessing 
each community's priorities, needs, 
and school culture, his goal is to 
develop a network of parent leaders 
who have a shared interest in seeing 
their children and school communities 
grow and succeed. 

Although intended for in-person 
gatherings, the parent program 
utilized virtual communication during 
the pandemic. Through online surveys, 

Danny heard from 225 parents and 
engaged 41 parent leaders on Zoom 
to introduce the program, promote 
community, and build capacity. 

In partnership with the 
educational non-profit Power My 
Learning, Vision of Hope launched 
their Family Playlist Program, which 
produced fun learning assignments 
for students to complete with their 
parents. The “learn by teaching” 
approach strengthened the triangle 
between student, family, and teacher.  

Vision of Hope also contracted 
with Families in Schools to deliver 
culturally responsive virtual workshops 
to 75 parents on the following topics: 

College Readiness, Growth Mindset, 
Importance of Attendance, Financial 
Literacy, and Parent Leadership.

The parent program embodies 
the Dominican Sisters’ commitment to 
education and mentoring. Danny and 
Sister Georgette Coulombe are working 
with ten Dominican sisters to create faith 
formation opportunities and activities for 
families in our schools. Vision of Hope is 
thrilled to see this initiative take shape, 
and looks forward to deepening the 
relationship between our schools and 
the sisters in the coming year.  While this 
program is beginning with our Southern 
California schools, we hope to expand it 
to the Bay Area in January of 2022. 
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Sister Georgette Coulombe, O.P.

Sister Karen Elizabeth Zavitz, O.P.

Dominican Sisters Bring Expertise to VOH Staff
Vision of Hope is blessed to have two 

Dominican Sisters on staff. The depth and 
breadth of their experience in our schools 
is extraordinary. Together, they have 
either taught, been principal or served 
on a development board in seven of the 
eight Vision of Hope schools.  

Sister Georgette, the staff liaison 
with the Los Angeles schools, attended 
St. Michael’s Elementary School, where 
her parents graduated.  Following 11 
years as a classroom teacher and six 
years in high school administration, Sister 
Georgette was principal of two Vision of 
Hope schools, St. Michael’s Elementary, 
1986-2001, and St. Ignatius of Loyola, 
2001-2011. Today, she supports Vision of 
Hope’s school development boards, the 

Los Angeles Advisory Board and assists 
with the Parent Leadership and Family 
Engagement project.

Sister Karen, originally from Southern 
California, has ministered primarily in 
education and taught in three Vision of 
Hope schools in Los Angeles – Sacred 
Heart, St. Frances X. Cabrini and St. 
Ignatius of Loyola. She was also missioned 
to St. Anthony-Immaculate Conception in 
San Francisco, where she taught middle 
school religion, history, language arts 
and served as vice-principal.  In 2012, she 
joined Vision of Hope where she serves 
as our business manager, oversees the 
scholarship program, and serves on St. 
Elizabeth’s Development Board.

“It brings me great joy when I hear what some of my students 
have gone on to accomplish. Several have become middle school 

teachers and one has received a PhD. Whatever they are doing, 
my hope is that they have benefited from their years in a 

Vision of Hope school.”  
Sister Karen Elizabeth Zavitz, O.P.

“Working with our Vision of Hope schools has been an enriching 
experience. To see our children reach their full potential, be 
successful in life and serve their church and civic community 

provides motivation for me to continue my ministry in 
Vision of Hope for years to come.”
Sister Georgette Coulombe, O.P.
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Forward in Leadership
Generosity of Leadership 
Lori Hawkins’ Time as Board Chair Comes to a Close

Strong leadership, steadfast 
commitment and generosity of 
spirit describe Lori Hawkins’ six-
year tenure as Chair of Vision of 
Hope’s Board of Directors. 

Lori began serving on the Los 
Angeles Advisory Board in 2008, 
and became Chair of the Board of 
Directors in 2015. Over the past 
13 years Lori’s favorite memories 
while serving Vision of Hope 
include time spent with Sister 
Johnnie and seeing the smiling 
children at the schools. 

“To see the spark in the 
students’ eyes is incredible,” she 
says. “More than that, there is so 
much negative noise in the world 
right now — helping to provide a safe, 
spiritual education for our kids is maybe 
one small difference I can make.”

Lori’s Dominican volunteerism roots 
run deep. Her grandmother, Kay Tunney 
was a member of the Dominican Guild 
from the early 1960s.  

Her mother, Joanne Hawkins was 
an active member of the Sacred Heart 
Elementary School Development Board 
for over a decade and still serves on 
Vision of Hope’s Los Angeles Advisory 
Board.  Her aunt, Loretta Holstein was part 
of Vision of Hope’s founding board of 
directors and also continues to serve on 
the Los Angeles Advisory Board.  

All three women have been a 
constant source of inspiration to serve 
others in the community and to fulfill the 
mission of Vision of Hope.

Loretta Holstein shares, “Maya 
Angelou wrote, ‘Be a Rainbow in 
Somebody Else’s Cloud.’ This is so true 
of Lori. She recognizes the needs of each 
student and wants the best for each and 
every one of them. She shares her Vision 
of Hope stories with everyone she knows 
and with great enthusiasm! Lori is one of 
a kind.”   

Ann Magovern shares, “Lori has been 
a great mentor in my role as Executive 
Director. She has been a wonderful 
sounding board, supported me through 
Sister Johnnie’s passing, and as Fr. Greg 
Boyle says, has helped me ‘keep first 
things recognizably first!’”

On behalf of Vision of Hope we 
are grateful for Lori’s leadership and 
continued service on our board of 
directors.

Vision of Hope Board Chair Lori Hawkins (left) 
with her mother Joanne Hawkins, who serves on 
the Los Angeles Advisory Board.

“I’ve been so blessed 
in life to have been 

imbued with the spirit 
of love and service by 
the women in my life: 

Joanne my mother, Kay 
my grandmother, Kathy 
my sister and Loretta my 
aunt. One of my greatest 

privileges has been to 
be the Board Chair for 
Vision of Hope. I am 
so grateful. This is an 

incredible organization 
making a major impact 

on children’s lives.”
Lori Hawkins
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We are grateful to have an alumna of 
one of our schools join Vision of Hope’s 
Board of Directors. Denise Bacall was 
welcomed to the board in May, after 
serving on the Los Angeles Advisory Board 
since October 2013 and the Sacred Heart 
Elementary School Development Board 
since January 2014. 

A native Californian, Denise attended 
Sacred Heart Elementary School, Sacred 
Heart High School and the University of San 
Francisco. She is a Registered Nurse and 
worked at Children’s Hospital Los Angeles 
for 22 years as a staff nurse and manager in 
the Neonatal Intensive Care Unit. 

“I believe a Catholic education is 

invaluable in shaping a student academically, 
spiritually, and morally,” Denise says. 
“Through my Dominican education, 
I personally gained the confidence, 
independence, perseverance and 
compassion which have been key factors in 
my life experiences. From my mom, I learned 
the value and practice of giving back.”  

She adds, “It was at the perfect time in 
my life that I was able to become a member 
of the Southern California Vision of Hope 
Advisory Board and join the Development 
Board at Sacred Heart Elementary.  It has 
been a blessing to be surrounded by such 
wonderful individuals with a strong mission 
led by the beautiful Dominican Sisters.” 

On August 1, 2021, Ed Corey assumed 
the role of Chair of Vision of Hope’s Board 
of Directors following Lori Hawkins’ six years 
of service in that position.  

“Coming into this role after Lori is 
no easy task,” Ed says.  “Lori has been an 
exemplary leader and has managed the 
board of directors and Vision of Hope’s 
great staff through a difficult period.  
Her undaunting dedication to Catholic 
education is demonstrated by all she does, 
both personally and how she exemplified 
leadership on the board.”

A native of San Francisco, Ed attended 
Saint Philip’s Grammar School and Saint 
Ignatius College Preparatory before moving 
to Los Angeles and attending the University 
of Southern California.

Ed has extensive experience in his 
capacity as an attorney and volunteer with 

several non-profit associations. He served 
as chair of the board of directors for the 
Blessed Sacrament Social Services Center in 
Los Angeles, and more recently as executive 
director of the Pasadena Tournament of 
Roses Foundation.  

 “Like many organizations, the last 18 
months have presented many challenges 
to Vision of Hope,” Ed says.  “However, 
our organization thrived in many ways and 
adapted to the circumstances to continue 
to serve our eight partner schools. We have 
expanded our services, effectively managed 
our funds, and embarked on a path to 
further reinforce our financial ability to help 
the Vision of Hope schools.”  

“Going forward,” he adds, “Vision 
of Hope will continue to work with our 
supported schools in ways that best serve 
them as they also face challenging times.”  

Ed Corey Becomes Chair of VOH Board of Directors

VOH Welcomes New Board Member Denise Bacall
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Forward in Giving
2nd Annual Online Auction Was a Soaring Success!

This year, we soared 
into summer with our 2nd 
annual online auction, 
raising more than $86,000 
for our schools!   This 
success was led by our 
generous and dedicated 
auction co-chairs, Angela 
Stanfel and Carol Zweifel, 
and committee members 
Irene Jacobs, Therese Funk 
and Mary Zant, who gave 
tirelessly of their time, 
treasure and talent to ensure 
we met and surpassed our 
fundraising goal. 

This year’s auction 
also included a generous 
$25,000 matching gift for 
tuition assistance from our 
dear and faithful friends, 
Lois and Frank Noonan. 
This inspiration and challenge set the bar 
high for our donors, who enthusiastically 
met the match!   

The auction featured a wonderful 
assortment of items, including luxury 
vacations, gift cards, Dominican specialties, 
sporting events, golf outings, tamale 
and taco parties and a special dinner 
with Bishop David O’Connell. The world-
famous Dominican Sisters Olive Oil 
was once again a top seller, along with 
a beautiful vacation home in Whitefish, 
Montana. 

We were also touched by one of 
our donors, Maureen Carter, who won a 
piece of student art, entitled “Oaxacan 
Armadillo.”  Maureen then decided to 
crochet the armadillo using the beautiful 

image and colors drawn by 2nd grader 
Isabel at St. Michael’s. Maureen sent 
her crocheted armadillo to Isabel as a 
surprise! 

“When something special like this 
happens, you know your event has made 
an impact,” says Ann Magovern, Vision of 
Hope Executive Director.

Co-chair Angela Stanfel shares, 
“Everyone who joined in this exciting 
auction had fun bidding and outbidding 
each other for this great cause.  Mark 
your calendars for July 2022!”   

We are again reminded of the 
faithfulness of our Vision of Hope family 
of donors, and we celebrate our Soaring 
into Summer auction success with you. 

A piece of art entitled “Oaxacan Armadillo” by student 
artist Isabel was won by Maureen Carter, who then 
crocheted a representation of the beautiful work!

Thank you 

to John and Dorothy Shea for 
their generous support of our 
schools.  This past year, Shea 
Family Charities completed 
major campus improvements 
and renovations at four of our Los 
Angeles Schools: Sacred Heart, 
St. Frances X. Cabrini, St. Ignatius 
of Loyola, and St. Michael’s.  
These renovations transformed 
our schools both inside and out.  
We are deeply grateful for their 
incredible generosity, dedication 
to Catholic education, and faithful 
support of Vision of Hope. 
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Bragging Writes
St. Anthony-Immaculate Conception School - 
San Francisco
We are proud to share that 
during the past school year, 
our 8th graders embarked 
on a project about GMOs – 
Genetically Modified Organisms. 
Mr. Thomas Lopez, who teaches 
junior high English and language 
arts, said that rather than ask 
students to write one more essay, 
a project would be much more 
engaging. This proved to be so 
true! After a year of remote and 
in-person learning and stress of Covid, this unique project 
was informative and allowed students to research and 
collaborate to produce their GMO infographics. Well done, 
Class of 2021!

St. James School - San Francisco
For Catholic Schools Week, St. 
James' students engaged in 
several service projects, including 
a sock drive for unhoused 
neighbors served by St. Anthony’s 
Foundation. Our students wrote 
warm and lovely letters to the 
seniors at Hayes Convalescent 
Hospital and to residents at 
another skilled nursing facility in 
San Francisco. We can all relate 
to loneliness and being in need 
of a friendly word — a problem we can all help solve! And 
during this year’s successful chocolate sale, many St. James' 
families decided to buy out their chocolate allocation 
to donate to local recipients, including law enforcement 
officers, hospital personnel, school and church staff. All 
these are examples of our school motto to “be the good 
things” each day. At St. James we are more appreciative 
than ever before of our blessings and gifts!

St. Elizabeth School - Oakland
When the St. Elizabeth 
Class of 2020 
completed their 8th 
grade year, a virtual 
graduation was held via 
Zoom, with the promise 
of an in-person “Pomp 
and Circumstance” 
awarding of diplomas as soon as pandemic conditions 
allowed. The ceremony finally took place on July 10, 
2021, with the help of class parents and 14 graduates who 
returned for the event. Mr. Rodney Pierre-Antoine, Executive 
Director of Lumen Christi Academies, gave the graduation 
address, and all students present were awarded the 
school’s highest honor, the gold cord, for perseverance and 
extraordinary effort under the difficult pandemic conditions. 

Santa Teresita School - East Los Angeles
Great musical offerings are 
continuing this year at Santa 
Teresita! Mr. Carlos Miller teaches 
music to 6th, 7th and 8th graders 
in addition to English/ language 
arts, social studies and religion. 
“The 8th graders continue with 
the flute and play "Ode to Joy" 
from Beethoven’s 9th Symphony,” 
he explains. “The 6th and 7th 
graders practice a foundational 
song to get them started on the 
development of their music faculties.” Music education 
helps students develop their ability to decode sounds and 
words. Students have to use their eyes, ears, and muscles 
at the same time in conjunction with their brains. It is 
an activity that mixes physical with mental skills. We are 
grateful to be able to offer our students this life enhancing 
experience!
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Sacred Heart Elementary School - East Los Angeles
As we celebrate the 
school’s 130th anniversary, 
the campus renovation is 
almost complete, upgrading 
everything from the top of 
the roof to the bottom of the 
playground, including a new 
TK and Kindergarten play 
area. We also have all new 
classrooms and furniture; 
plans for a STEM Maker Space Lab with 3D printers; and 
new academic programming. Shea Family Charities and 
The John H. and Cynthia Lee Smet Foundation have 
generously funded this transformative renovation. Our 
130th Anniversary virtual gala in June raised the matching 
funds. Our thanks go to many groups and organizations, 
donors, families, former students, and teachers who all 
contributed to our success! We will be welcoming our first 
TK and Kindergarten classes into our new English/Spanish 
Dual Language Immersion program this fall.

St. Frances X. Cabrini School - South Los Angeles
Thanks to a generous 
lead grant from Shea 
Family Charities, Sister 
Johnnie’s Field will soon 
be a regulation soccer and 
flag football turf field with 
ample seating and parking. 
Dedicated on October 9, 
2013, the field has hosted 
teams for the last eight years 
as a non-regulation field. The 
completely renovated field 
will make a direct impact on both the SFXC students and 
families, as well as the greater South Central Los Angeles 
community. As the first regulation size field of its kind in the 
area, Sister Johnnie’s Field will provide youth with athletic 
opportunities and the transformative power of sport. The 
field honors the memory of Sister John Martin Fixa, O.P., the 
founding Executive Director of Vision of Hope.

St. Ignatius of Loyola School - East Los Angeles
So many blessings came our 
way during this pandemic year! 
Thanks go to our amazing faculty  
and staff. who were so thorough 
in their daily Zoom classes, 
keeping our students happy and 
engaged along with tutoring 
individual students as needed. 
We were also blessed with 
students who showed up online 
and worked hard to complete all 
their assignments. Our last blessing is very special -- 81% of 
our eighth grade students will attend Catholic high schools, 
and four graduates received scholarships into their school 
of choice: Reni Martinez received the Veritas Scholarship 
Award at Flintridge Sacred Heart Academy; Carlos Medina 
and Johnny Espinoza-Romero were both accepted into the 
Onward Scholarship Program at Bishop Mora Salesian High 
School; and Kaeley Aldana received the Founders Service 
Award at Alverno High School. We are so proud of these 
and all our graduates!

St. Michael’s School - South Los Angeles
St. Michael’s congratulates our 
2021 graduating class, who 
faced unparalleled obstacles to 
succeed.  We are also proud to 
note that one of our own former 
graduates, Joshua Sanchez, 
was honored as the 2021 
Valedictorian at Verbum Dei 
High School. Joshua attended 
St. Michael’s from kindergarten 
through 8th grade and graduated 
in 2017. Throughout his years at St. Michael’s, Joshua 
was involved in a variety of activities, sports and clubs. At 
Verbum Dei, he was active in campus ministry, baseball, 
debate, golf, student ambassadors, emerging leaders 
and more. He also volunteered regularly at Beacon Light 
Mission and Nick’s Kids. Joshua will attend USC on a four-
year scholarship and study business and pre-law. The 
2021 Verbum Dei Salutatorian, Enrique Cabrera, is also a 
graduate of St. Michael’s School. 
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Christian Parenting 
Scholarship 
In Memory of George and 
Evelyn Smith
This $1,000 scholarship is awarded each 
year to a family at St. Ignatius and Santa 
Teresita. It honors parents who raise their 
children with Catholic values and work 
hard to be good parents living out their 
Catholic faith in their home and in their 
community.

Recipients
Montellano Family
Santa Teresita School

Neef Family
St. Ignatius of Loyola School

Donors
Joan and Eugene Bock
Claire and Patrick Bonacci
Sister Eileen Hinsberger, O.P.
Nancy Javore
Alice G. Salazar

Julia Sierra 
Memorial Scholarship
In memory of Julia Sierra, whose sons 
both attended St. Anthony’s School, this 
scholarship is awarded at St. Anthony-
Immaculate Conception School to a 
student of an immigrant single parent, 
as Julia Sierra was, and exemplifies 
great need.

Recipients
Sophia Antunez Bello
Isaac Escobar-Castillo
Itzel Escobar-Castillo
Aixa Licea
Jessire Tirado

Donors
Maria Dolores Chapa Clark
Lidia Dubon

Anand Hariharan
Jorge Sierra and Frederick G. Miller
Raymond Souza

Holy Family Scholarship
A scholarship(s) restricted to 
SAIC is awarded to a student(s) 
who demonstrates character and 
perseverance.

Recipient
Israel Garcia Ibarra

Donors
Reverend Stephen Howell
Jan and John Stiggins

Robert M. Holstein Jr. 
Memorial Scholarship
A $1,500 scholarship is awarded in the 
fall to two eighth grade students, from 
each of the eight Vision of Hope schools, 
who carry on Bob’s legacy of being “a 
person for others.”

Recipients
Derron Gibson
Camille Brown
St. James School

Kaeley Aldana
Natasha Guzman
St. Ignatius of Loyola School

Jacqueline Sanchez
Christopher Kim
St. Michael’s School

Lilly Hernandez
Evelyn Dominguez
St. Frances X. Cabrini School

Tiona Truong
Valeria Sanchez
St. Elizabeth School

Juliette Lara
Ashley Ochoa
Santa Teresita School

Catalina Bayardo
Juan Ramos
St. Anthony-Immaculate Conception School

Patricia Gochuico
Cathryn Carbajo
Sacred Heart School

Donors
Katherine and René Berger
David N. Catton
Shannon and Sean McDonald
Linda Mullen
Jay Navarro
Rita Pauli
Joanne and Robert Smith III

Veritas Scholarship 
Sister Mary Dominic and 
Sister Mary Thomas
Through this tribute, two eighth grade 
students receive a $2,500 scholarship 
for Courageous and Compassionate 
Leadership, a hallmark of the two 
outstanding congregational leaders.

Recipients
Citlalli Esquivel
St. Elizabeth School

Jordlyn Carr
Sacred Heart School

Donors
Christine DeLeon
Andrea Finerty
Patty and James Grass
Roseanne and Paul Lyon
Alice G. Salazar

McKenna Family 
Memorial Scholarship
This scholarship was established by the 
McKenna family to support students at 
their alma mater, St. James School. 

Recipients
Joseph Anzueto
Giovanni Campos
Bethany Jimenez
Alison Giron de Leon
Lana Marie Montez

Donors
Joyce Esparza
Katherine Hamburger
Melanie and John McKenna
Edna and William McKenna

Kathleen E. Fixa Memorial 
Scholarship
The Kathleen E. Fixa Scholarship was 
established in tribute to “Mom Fixa’s” 
unyielding generosity and stalwart 
commitment to Catholic education. Two 
families at each school in the Bay Area are 
awarded $2,500 in tuition assistance for 
extraordinary service to the school.

Recipients
Sandra Cuevas
Beatriz Loza
St. Elizabeth School

Jennifer Caputo and Marion Aguilar
Ana and Steve Mendoza
St. James School

Sulma and Fidel Sanchez
Maria and Javier Vargas
St. Anthony-Immaculate Conception School

Donors
Noreen Divito
Maureen Huntington
Kay and Will Lindsay

Memorial Scholarships



Sister John Martin Fixa 
Scholarship
This year, one student at each of the eight 
schools received a $1,500 scholarship. 
The students exemplify Sister John 
Martin’s extraordinary kindness, humility, 
dedication, joy, and commitment to 
academic excellence.

Recipients
Melina Palacios
St. Elizabeth School

Geleena Cordova
St. James School

Itzel Escobar-Castillo
St. Anthony-Immaculate Conception School

Frankie Gonzalez
Santa Teresita School

Getsemani Sanchez
St. Frances X. Cabrini School

Holly Barrientos
St. Ignatius of Loyola School

Victor Galvez
St. Michael’s School

Nadya Rocha
Sacred Heart School

Donors
Vanda Alicastro
Linda C. Applegate
Mercedes and Dave Brady
Toni and Rodney W. Burgoyne
Stephanie Capodanno
Reverend Dan Carter
Don Casper
Carol Gemmet Clarke
Mayvernie and Peter De Santos
Noreen Divito
Sandra and Jere Driscoll
Gina and Andy Fixa
Nina Gaetos-Estrada
Mary Golden
Lynda Hepp
Gloria and Homer Hudelson
Mary Caye and Gerard Lagoarsino
Kathleen and Kenneth Leytem
Kay and Will Lindsay
Julie Lyons
Jan Maderious

Miguel Martinez
Sean Molloy
Bob Mumper
Irene Musso
Marie Neilan
Yvonne and Francis Neves
Arleen T. Osuna
Stephanie and Dan Rodriguez
Clare Ronzani
Ammie and Arthur Rosenberg
Santa Teresita Community
Petronella Selders
Phyllis Sheridan
Patricia Stachowiak
Angela Stanfel
Mary Stenger
Carrie and Jim Swenson
Victoria Terheyden
Susan Underhill
Teresa and Rob Varela
Art Villegas
Jeanne Walston
Cecile and Bob Wyant
Jennie Yanez

Sister Renilde Cade 
Memorial Scholarship
The Sister Renilde Cade Memorial 
Scholarship was established to honor 
Sister Renilde’s compassion, trust, and 
courage. Each spring six incoming 
eighth grade students are chosen to 
receive a $1,500 scholarship.

Recipients
Isela Camarena
St. Anthony-Immaculate Conception School

Madeline Manzo
Santa Teresita School

Jacqueline Reynaga
St. Michael’s School

Rihanna Renee Ramos
St. Frances X. Cabrini School

Anakarina Moya
St. James School

Alejandra Ocaranza
St. Ignatius of Loyola School

Donors
Frances and Bob Bridenbecker

Scholarships Grow in 2021
We are thrilled to share that two 

new memorial scholarships have 
been established for our schools in 
Los Angeles.  We are most grateful to 
Laurie and Jeff Smith and Teresa and 
Brian Carlson, for their generosity and 
dedication to Vision of Hope.

Levy-Smith Family Scholarship 
Laurie and Jeff Smith, long-time 

supporters of Vision of Hope, have 
established a scholarship in memory 
of Laurie’s parents, Loretta and Roy 
Levy.  The Levys were impressed by the 
mission of Vision of Hope and its pursuit 
of a quality education for all children.

 The scholarships will be provided 
to new students in grades K-2 who 

otherwise might not be able to afford a 
Catholic education.

Beginning in the fall of 2021, 
one child from Santa Teresita and one 
from St. Michaels, will receive $3,000 
annually for two years.  Each year, 
two students will carry over from the 
previous year and two more will be 
added.  Over the next five years, a 
total of eight new students will receive 
two-year scholarships. Through this 
$50,000 commitment, the scholarship 
fund strives to continue to make our 
schools truly accessible for those most 
in need.

Carlson Family Scholarship
Teresa and Brian Carlson 

established this scholarship in the fall 
of 2020 to support African American 
students who would like to attend a 
Vision of Hope school in Los Angeles.  

African American students 
represent only about 5% of the total 
student population in our Vision of 
Hope schools. In its first year, the 
schools with eligible students will 
receive a minimum of $1,000.  

The Carlsons have been generous 
donors to St. Frances X. Cabrini 
School, and in 2019, Teresa joined 
the Development Board and currently 
serves as Executive Secretary of the 
School Board.
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Honor Roll of Donors
$100,000 to $500,000
Conrad N. Hilton Foundation
Robert Stewart Odell and Helen Pfeiffer Odell Fund

$50,000 to $99,999
The Green Foundation
Lenore Heffernan
Holyk Family - in honor of Kay and Bill Holyk
Ann and James Shea
Laurie and Jeff Smith
Alexis and Trevor Traina

$25,000 to $49,999
Kristen and Michael Heffernan
Kay and Will Lindsay
Magovern Family Foundation
Lois and Frank Noonan
The O’Shea Foundation
Pat Traviss
Bobbie and Mike Wilsey
Diane B. Wilsey

$10,000 to $24,999
Betsy Bliss
Monene and Richard Bradley
Frances and Bob Bridenbecker
David N. Catton	
Maureen Sheehy and Steve Catton
Ruth Collins
Loretta Holstein
Reverend Stephen Howell
George and Mary Ann Leal Foundation
Melanie and John McKenna
The Joseph & Mercedes McMicking Foundation
Yvonne and Sam Navarro
Irene S. Scully Fund of the Marin Community Foundation
Louisa and John Tallarida
Celia and Ken Wienholz

$5,000 to $9,999
Nick Andrade
Denise and Robert Bacall
Joann and Stan Benson
Teresa and Brian Carlson
Delia and Edward Corey
Nancy and Mike Fusco
Lori Hawkins
Ann Hirsch

Maureen Huntington
Karen Leach
Stacia and Bill Masterson
Miller Jones Mortuary & Crematory Inc.
Jon Rager
Jorge Sierra and Frederick G. Miller
Joanne and Robert Smith, III
Specialty Family Foundation
St. Catherine’s Academy
Angela Stanfel
Judith Stanley
Jill Wondries
The Zip Foundation

$1,000 to $4,999
Kathleen and Howard Anderson
Joan and Eugene Bock	
Keri and Michael Botello
Karen Butterfield and Roxanne Borcich
Teresa Cabrera
Mary M. Canobbio and Dr. John Colias
Don Casper
Marilyn Charm
Delia and Gerald Cotter
Most Reverend John Cummins
Reverend Anthony DiRusso
Dominican Sisters of Mission San Jose Foundation
Karen and Dan Duggan
Julie Dwyer
Geraldine Fant
Therese Funk
Kevin Gerber
Mary and John Hanlon	
Martha Hassenplug
Diane and William Hautt
Michael Haynes
Lynda and Dave Hennon
Renee Hill
Kristin Hite	
Lynne and Jack Hook
Caroline and Nicholas Howell
Lori and Patrick Imburgia
Immaculate Conception Academy
Irene and Jeffrey Jacobs
KLM Foundation
Garrett W. Lemmon †

Kathleen and Kenneth Leytem
Maria Losch

Danette Magilligan
Betsy Magovern
Anne and Raymond Matasci
Consuelo McHugh
Mary and Tom Mellon
Elizabeth and Richard Montes
Judy Murphy
Marilyn Murray
The O’Brien Family Foundation
Sister Anna Oven, O.P.
Guadalupe and Armida Picon
Cristin and Nick Rasic
Paul Schmidt
James R. Schmitz Family Foundation
Sister Jolene Schmitz
School of the Madeleine
Sara and Brendan Scott
Petronella Selders
Patricia and Michael Smith
St. Anthony-Immaculate Conception School
St. Edward School
St. Frances Cabrini School
St. Frances X. Cabrini School
St. James School
St. Michael’s School
Rose Stanfel
Alexis and Matthew Stauffer
Catherine Strauss
Carrie and Jim Swenson
Peggy Teshara
Clayton Tominaga
Katie and Todd Traina
Kathleen and Mark Trueblood
Loraine Wallace
Peg and Stephen Wilcox
Helen and Bob Zieman
Carol Zweifel

$500 to $999
Kathleen Applegate
Barbara Artukovich
John Benvenuto
Debbie and Wes Beverlin
Ellie and Lock Bingham
Claire and Patrick Bonacci
Marianne R. Bous
Moya and Peter Collins
Sara and William Cumbelich
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Honor Roll of Donors
Anne and Scott Davison
Mikelyn and Patrick Dooley
Marie Driscoll
Flintridge Sacred Heart Academy
Laura and Brian Fraher
Catania Galvan
Janet Goodwin McNiff
Katherine Hamburger
Jeffrey Haskell
Beverly and Gary J. Herman
Ana Maria Hernandez Berry
A.J. Johnson, Jr.
Kathy Kiralla
Margaret Kish
Adrienne Tunney Krumins
Joseph G. Leach
Dolores and Harvey Marsh
Marie and Bill McGlashan
Charlotte Milliner
Sean Molloy
Nancy and Stephen Moloney
Debra Moore
Walter Moresi
Thelma and Dennis Mulvihill
Arleen T. Osuna
Patty and David A. Parker
Doris Pregenzer
Vera Priego	
Marlene Russell
Annette and Chuck Scothon
Ina J. Shea
Andrea Thomas
Matthew Tominaga
Rusti Van Rooy
Most Reverend Gerald Wilkerson
Janet Wilks and John Castro
Dianne M. Willwerth
Veronika and Myron Wozniak

Cecile and Bob Wyant
Diana Zarnoch

$1 to $499
Cheryl and Steven Abbey
Judianne and Robert Abramson
Vanda Alicastro
Susan and Albert Alioto
Bret Allen
Kathy and Joe Andrada
Margaret Antczak
Julie Apel
Linda C. Applegate
Sister Diane Aruda, O.P.
Margaret Avila
Catherine Baker
Arlene Barlow
Lois Bauer
Reverend John Baumann, S.J.
Myra Belfiore
Katherine and René Berger
Mary Berner
Peter Bina
Elizabeth Bishop
Janet and Jim Black
Marian and Tim Botello
Megan Bourne and Luz Rodriguez
Margaret Brabec Skalski
Mercedes and Dave Brady
Marianne Branaman
Liz and Ronald Brazil
Carol Ann Britschgi
Mary Brophy
Sandra and Kevin Browne
Carol Bucci
Patricia Buchanan
Michele and Shawn Bulen
Toni and Rodney W. Burgoyne

Bernadette Butler
Maggie and Andy Byrne
Martha Leticia Cabrera
Charles Callanan
Robert Canobbio
Stephanie Capodanno
Margaret Carnell
Elaine Carpenter
Christine Carter
Maureen Carter
Reverend Dan Carter
Edwin Casco
John Casey
Maria Dolores Chapa Clark
Sally Chiappone
Nola Ching
Mary Anne Clark
Carol Gemmet Clarke
Carol Cogliandro
Marc Colelli
Joseph Corey
Yvette Cortes
Maria Costelloe
John Craigie
Diane and Dennis Creedon
Ana Cruz
Dave Cullen
Maria Cunningham
Mayvernie and Peter Da Santos
Constance Dalton
Richard Daniels
Chris Davis	
Bertha and Mike De Landa
Diane Terragno De Martini
Jeffrey Dean
Christine DeLeon
Cece and Peter DeLisi
Lynn Distel
Noreen Divito
Donna Donba
Theresa and Joseph Dowd
Sandra and Jere Driscoll
Lidia Dubon
Suzy and Barrett Duff II
Gwen and Tom Dulley
Carol and Bob Ellingson
Carol and James Enright
Joyce Esparza

Thank you 

to our partner, Loyola Marymount University and the iDEAL Institute, 
for its Blended Learning Program at four of our Vision of Hope schools. 
Beginning in fall of 2021 all eight schools will be enrolled in the 
program.
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Honor Roll of Donors
Dolores Souza Esposito
Arlene and Bob Fife
Andrea Finerty
Cecelia Fish
Amy Fitzgerald and Kamika Dunlap
Marie and Jack Fitzpatrick
Gina and Andy Fixa
Flintridge Sacred Heart Priory
Eileen Fogarty
Steven J. Forsythe
Eleanor Fox
Mary Fromwiller
Roberta Furger
Nina Gaetos-Estrada
Kathleen and Paul Gasta
Reverend David Gentry-Akin
John Gianino
Richard Giardina
Mary Golden
Carol and Dan Goldthwait
Celia Gonzalez
Petra and Bernardino Gonzalez
Margaret Goss
Patty and James Grass
Bob Grassilli
Jeffrey Green

Elizabeth Greivel and Merideth Tennant
Carol Grewal
Mary Ann Gutierrez
Nancy Hagan Russell
Olivia and Daniel Haley
Laura and Rich Hameister
Drew Hanna
Anand Hariharan
Mardelle Harmuth
Charlotte Harris
Steven Hatton
Joanne Hawkins
Jim Healy
Margaret Healy
Lynda Hepp
Norma Higgins
Sister Eileen Hinsberger, O.P.
Colleen and Stephen Hittson
Janice and Frankie Ho
Sister Mary Sean Hodges, O.P.
Nancy Decker Holland
Ann and Robert Holmquist
Sister Cheryl Holyk, O.P.
Courtney and John Hotchkis 
Robert Howard
Gloria and Homer Hudelson

Maritza and Timoteo Ilario
Immaculate Conception Priory
Nancy Javore
Reverend Juan Bosco Jimenez
Lauri and Donald Kaefer
Gail and Mike Kelechava
Annely and John Kelleher
Mary Louise Kelley
Katie Kevorkian
Richard Klee
Alison and Ryan Knoll
Roxanne and William Kovacich
Mary Caye and Gerard Lagomarsino
Zelda Le Frak
Ryan Lee
Terrence M. Lee
Marilynn Lehmann
Reverend Matthew Link
Rose Mary Lobato
Aurelia Lynch
Roseanne and Paul Lyon
Julie Lyons
Jo Macaluso
Jan Maderious
Susan Magovern
Julie Maher
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Honor Roll of Donors
Barbara Marshall
Miguel Martinez
Jean Masterson
Joseph Matan
Sharon McCarthy
Shannon and Sean McDonald
Edna and William McKenna
Kathy McPhee
Judith Mears
Stella Meketarian
Sister Mary Menegatti O.P.
Jacqueline Metzinger
Maryann and Jeff Milla
Georgia and Andrew Miller
Julie Miller

Leslie Miller
Rosa M. Miramontes
Linda Monahan
Barbara Moodie
Corinne Morgenstern
Denise and Mark Moriarty
Sister Donna Maria Moses O.P.
Linda Mullen
Lynne and Sean Mullen
Bob Mumper
Ruth and Gerald Munoz
Irene Musso
Jay Navarro
Marie Neilan

Yvonne and Francis Neves
Alice and Robert O’Brien
Matthew O’Connor
Cheryl O’Hara
Our Lady of Wisdom Community
Paula Pardini
Dorothy Partridge
Shirley and Billy Pate
Rita Pauli
Lora Paynter
Cristina Pedroza
Deborah Peretto
Denise Petty
Rosann Pitton
Anne Marie and Eugene Plonka
Beverly and Nick Polito	
Barry Porter
Jennifer Potter
Patricia Price
John Prochaska
Irene and Louis Ramirez
Silvia Ramirez
Nadine and Bob Ratto
Eric Reichard
Margrith and David Reichmuth
Vicki Reitenauer and Carol Gabrielli
Linda Remington
Sheila and Bob Ricioli
Evangelia and Thomas Riley
Sheila and Denis Ring
Darlene Rodriguez
Stephanie and Dan Rodriguez
Clare Ronzani
Lisa Rosales
Ammie and Arthur Rosenberg
Melissa and James F. Rotondi
Sacred Heart Elementary School
Katy Sadler
St. Edward Community
Alice G. Salazar
Patricia Salvaty
San Gabriel Mission Elementary School
Santa Teresita Community
Most Reverend Joseph Sartoris
Charlotte Saydah
Reverend John K. Schmidt, CSSR
Vincent Schoenstein
Woutera Schoonenberg
Carole and William Self
Phyllis Sheridan
Sister Carmel Marie Silva, O.P.

Elizabeth Simic
Allyson Simpson
Claire and Norm Slaught
Nancy Slepicka
Earnestine Smith
Gerald Smith
Paul and Deirdre Smith
Lupe and Tony Soltero
Raymond Souza
Mary Spencer
John Spiers
St. Elizabeth Elementary School
Patricia Stachowiak
Diane Stack
John Stark
Mary Stenger
Caroline Stiggins
Jan and John Stiggins
Rosaleen Sturlini
Susan E Sutton
Shannon Tabaldo
Victoria Terheyden
Marie Teuscher
Janet Bauder Thornburg
Verna and Ted Tompkins
Gina Tracey
Phyllis and Vance Trueblood
Kathleen Tyree
Saul Ulloa
Susan Underhill
Jacquelyn M. Unitt
Jeannette Valdivia
Anne Van Daam
Mary Vanis
Teresa and Rob Varela
Barbara and Frank Vetere
Maria A. Voukelatos and Hugo Villar
Art Villegas
Deanna and Harry Walsh
Jeanne Walston
Cris and Brett Warner
Betty J. Weidenbener
Shannon Williams
Kris and John Winnek
Barbara Wixson
Ann and Ronald Wong
Jennie Yanez
Catherine Zanotti
Ray Zenoni
Beverly and James Ziese
Devi Zinzuvadia
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Gifts in Honor
Teachers and Principals who have worked at 
Vision of Hope schools the past 25 years
Immaculate Conception Priory

Nick Andrade and Carol Zweifel, 
for all their good works
Steven Hatton

Sister Mary Catherine Antczak, O.P.
Peter Bina

Archbishop Riordan High School teachers and staff
Nina Gaetos-Estrada

The birth of Tatum Berger
Lori Hawkins

Sister Celeste Marie Botello, O.P.,  
for her lifelong dedication
Marilyn Murray

Father John Coleman, S.J. , St. James ’51
Devi Zinzuvadi

Sister Georgette Coulombe, O.P.
Teresa Cabrera
Santa Teresita Community

Celina Dean’s Birthday
Jeffrey Dean

Sister Julie Distel, O.P.
Jan Maderious

Giovanni Estrada’s graduation from 
Riordan High School, Class ’21
Nina Gaetos-Estrada

Sister Lilly Fitzpatrick, O.P.
Andrea Thomas

Sister Maria Elena Gutierrez, O.P.
Joanne Hawkins
Santa Teresita Community

Joanne Hawkins’ 90th Birthday
Lori Hawkins

Loretta Holstein’s Birthday
Linda Mullen

Lynne Hook
Patrick and Mikelyn Dooley

Reverend Stephen H. Howell on his 
47th Ordination Anniversary
Jan and John Stiggins
Caroline Stiggins

Jordan at St. Michael’s School, 5th grade
Mary Fromwiller

Mary Jane Laznibat
Katherine Hamburger

Sister Antonia Leber, O.P.
Jacqueline Metzinger

The birth of Kyllian Madry
Lori Hawkins

Ann Magovern
Danette Magilligan

Sister Lisa Ann Martinez, O.P. on her 50th Jubilee
Immaculate Conception Priory

Sister Mary Jarlath McGrath, O.P.
Lois and Frank Noonan

The McKenna Family
Joyce Esparza

Sister Mary Menegatti, O.P.
Elizabeth and Richard Montes

Sister Frances Meyer, D.C.
Amy Fitzgerald

Sister Mary Teresa Parker, O.P.
A.J. Johnson, Jr.

Rosann Pitton
Marie Neilan

Sister Suzanne Marie Prows, O.P. Birthday
Susan and Albert Alioto

Sister Judith Reagan, O.P. and our friendship 
over the years
Zelda Le Frak

Sacred Heart High School
Ruth and Gerald Munoz

Sister Mary Stephen Santoris, O.P.
Nancy and Stephen Moloney
Joanne Hawkins

Genell R. Smith
Earnestine Smith

St. Elizabeth Elementary School athletes, 
past and present
Mary Stenger

St. Frances Cabrini students
Chris Davis

Angela Stanfel
Ann Hirsch

The Visionaries and Early Friends of Vision of Hope 
who made 25 years of ministry possible
Mary M. Canobbio

Jill Wondries on Mother’s Day
Jennifer Potter

Sister Karen Elizabeth Zavitz, O.P.
Jan Maderious

Ray Zenoni
Ann Hirsch

The birth of Katie Zieman
Lori Hawkins
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Gifts in Memory
Mary Andrada
Kathy and Joe Andrada

Al and Helen Antczak
Margaret Antczak

Sister Ramona Bascom, O.P.
Terrence Lee
Allyson Simpson

Dorothy Schmitt Bauder
Barbara Wixson

Sister Erica Bennett, O.P.
Diane and Dennis Creedon
Sharon McCarthy

Marcia Bourne
Megan Bourne

Albert Bricker
Nina Gaetos-Estrada

Larry Brusher
Eric Reichard

Sister Margaret Ann Burke, O.P.
Teresa Cabrera

Mercedes Canobbio
Robert Canobbio

Dan Capodanno
Stephanie Capodanno

Helen Cashen
Loretta Holstein

Rosemary Catton
David N. Catton

Sister Eileen Marie Corrigan, O.P.
Julie Apel

John Dalton
Marie Driscoll
Nina Gaetos-Estrada

Sandra Diaz
Lupe and Tony Soltero

Pearl Dittman
Julie Lyons

Patricia L. Dombrink
Jeffrey Green

Monica Driscoll
Carol Cogliandro

Jose Raul Duarte
Jennie Yanez

Duncan and Maureen
Patricia Buchanan

Sister Jerome Delsman, O.P.
Guadalupe and Armida Picon

Sister Mary Patrick English, O.P.
Elaine Carpenter

Walter Fant
Geraldine Fant

Eleanor and Al Fischer
Gerald Smith

Sister John Martin Fixa, O.P.
Bret Allen
Linda C. Applegate
Joann and Stan Benson
Mary Brophy
Nola Ching
Carol Gemmet Clarke
Diane and Dennis Creedon
Lynn Distel
Therese Funk
Kathleen and Paul Gasta
Lynne and Jack Hook
Norma Higgins
Lauri and Donald Kaefer
Joseph G. Leach
Kathleen and Kenneth Leytem
Kay and Will Lindsay

Jan Maderious
Miguel Martinez
Dr. Joseph Matan
Sharon McCarthy
Shannon and Sean McDonald
Consuelo McHugh
Mary and Tom Mellon
Lynne and Sean Mullen
Judy Murphy
Yvonne and Sam Navarro
Paula Pardini
Stephanie and Dan Rodriguez
Ann and James Shea
Carrie and Jim Swenson
The O’Shea Foundation
St. Edward Community
Alexis and Trevor Traina
Teresa and Rob Varela
Jeanne Walston
Ann and Ronald Wong
Cecile and Bob Wyant

Kathleen Fixa
Norma Higgins

Edward M. Fox
Eleanor Fox

Oscar G. Gabaldon, Jr.
Jennie Yanez

Soledad ”Chole” Galvan
Catania Galvan

Father David Garate
John Prochaska

Peter Giovanola
Annely and John Kelleher
Julie Lyons

Michael Harmuth
Mardelle Harmuth

James Harold Hawkins
Catherine Baker
Debbie and Wes Beverlin

Kevin Gerber
Margaret Goss
Lori Hawkins
Ann and Robert Holmquist
Loretta Holstein
Ann Magovern and Kate Carter
Shannon and Sean McDonald
Corinne Mergenstern
Linda Mullen
Nancy Slepicka

Joan Healy
Jim Healy

Carl Hottsnider
Elizabeth and Richard Montes

Joseph, John and David
Jo Macaluso

Robert Keating
Jo Macaluso

Dodie Kirk
Elizabeth and Richard Montes

Sister Barbara Larner, O.P.
Shirley and Billy Pate
Reverend Gerald Wilkerson

Wally and Agnes Leach
Karen Leach

Father Jerome Leach
Joseph G. Leach

Dr. Thomas Leach
Joseph G. Leach

Sister Aemelliana Liebl, O.P.
Martha Hassenplug

Sister Clarice Lolich
Ruth and Gerald Munoz

Franz Losch
Maria Losch
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Gifts in Memory
Ann Walsh Magovern
Deanna and Harry Walsh

Judy Maiolini
Kathleen and Paul Gasta

Jeanne Vetere Macy
Barbara and Frank Vetere

Sister Frances Mary Pierson, O.P.
Nadine and Bob Ratto

Kay Matan
Dr. Joseph Matan

John and Mae McGrath
Lois and Frank Noonan

John and Juliana McKenna
Edna and William McKenna

Sister Mary Paul Mehegan, O.P.
Steven Hatton

Alvin Mesita
Julie Lyons

Edward Monahan
Linda Monahan

Shirley Moresi
Walter Moresi

Carmela Nilan
Julie Lyons

Frank and Andy Pauli
Rita Pauli

Mr. and Mrs. John Perry
Mary Berner

Sister Mary Frances Pierson, O.P.
Lupe and Tony Soltero

Martin Pregenzer
Doris Pregenzer

Nan M. Rager
Jon Rager

Charlene Raimondi
Raymond Souza

Peter Rasic
Barbara Artukovich
Charles Callanan
Marie and Bill McGlashan
Miller Jones Mortuary & Crematory, Inc.
Beverly and Nick Polito
Patricia Price
Cristin and Nick Rasic
Angela Stanfel

Sister Judith Reagan, O.P.
Zelda Le Frak

Sister Mary Charles Rielly, O.P.
Mary Spencer

Patrick Rudder
Julie Lyons

Gordon L. Russell
Marlene Russell

Sister John Dominic Samaha, O.P.
Sally Chiappone

Paul and Helen Schmidt
Reverend John K. Schmidt, CSSR

Steven Paul Schmidt
Paul Schmidt

Julia Sierra
Lidia Dubon
Jorge Sierra and Frederick G. Miller

George and Evelyn Smith
Nancy Javore

Darren C. Smith
Earnestine Smith

Charles H. Stowell
Beverly and Gary J. Herman

Larry Teshara
Peggy Teshara

Janet Townsend
Irene and Jeffrey Jacobs

Shirley Townsend
Irene and Jeffrey Jacobs

Sister Mary Peter Traviss, O.P.
Maureen Huntington
Pat Traviss

David Treinen
Lori Hawkins

Carmen Varela
Teresa and Rob Varela

Stephen Vetere
Barbara and Frank Vetere

Agnes Wallace
Joseph G. Leach

Sister Patricia Marie Walsh, O.P.
Julie Apel
John Craigie

Bob Wood
Kathleen Tyree

Mary Yanez
Jennie Yanez

Louis Zanotti
Catherine Zanotti

In Remembrance 
Dominican Sisters Vision of Hope remembers the following individuals who passed away this year.
Thelma Albrecht

Lori Brennick 

Sister Dolores Marie Calderwood, O.P.

Helen May Cashen 

Christopher Xavier Clark 

Katherine Fixa

Sister Frances Marie Henriques, O.P.

Connie Kane

Kay Matan 

Sister Frances Mary Pierson, O.P.

Dolores Pulido 

Baxter Rice 

Eva Margarita Saborio 

Yvonne Sangiacomo 

Gilbert Shea 

Sister Cecilia Soberon, O.P. 

Joyce Stupski 

David Treinen 

For friends and loved ones who have 
passed away as a result of Covid
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August 1, 2020 - July 31, 2021

Financial Highlights
Vision of Hope completed this fiscal year in strong 

financial position with a net income of $2,651,667.  We 
are especially grateful for our foundation partners and 
individual donors who supported phase one of a major 
campaign in memory of Sister John Martin Fixa, O.P. 
These campaign gifts represent 39% of this year’s total 
fundraising revenue.

In terms of expenses, we contributed $1.3 million to 
our schools this fiscal year. These funds were distributed for 
the following purposes: 

$1,166, 026 was given for tuition assistance. These 
funds were generated from the endowment, annual 

fundraising, and our summer online auction. 
$134,202 was used to purchase computers, online 

learning platforms, and support our Parent Leadership and 
Blended Learning programs.

During this fiscal year, Vision of Hope’s endowment 
returned 14.51%, net of all fees, and after deposits and 
withdrawals, grew by $1,556,408.

As of July 31, 2021, Vision of Hope’s total assets are 
valued at $16,865,369.  

Financial highlights are presented using accrual 
accounting.  Audited financial statements for the fiscal year 
ending July 31, 2021 will be available in December 2021.

Income Expense
Unrestricted 12%

School Program Support 7%

Tuition & Program 
Assistance 7%

Operations 11%

Endowment Gifts 2%

Campaign 
Expenses 2%

Memorial Campaign 39%

Personnel 17%Endowment
Earnings 40%

Tuition Assistance 63%

Unrestricted	 $558,459
Tuition & Program Assistance	 $291,194
Endowment Gifts	 $100,201
Memorial Campaign	 $1,760,528
Endowment Earnings	 $1,810,988
TOTAL	 $4,521,370

Operations	 $207,965
Personnel	 $323,785
Campaign Expenses	 $37,725
Tuition Assistance	 $1,166,026
School Program Support	 $134,202
TOTAL	 $1,869,703
NET INCOME	 $2,651,667
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Double Diamond 		  S. Evelyn Casper
70th Jubilee		  S. Rose Martin
			 
Diamond 		  S. Imelda Pellettieri
60th Jubilee		  S. Georgette Coulombe
			   S. Katherine Jean Cowan
			   S. Marietta Mitre
			   S. Mary La Salette Fuselier
			   S. Myriam Escoto Morales

Golden			   S. Lisa Ann Martinez
50th Jubilee		  S. Barbara Hagel

Ruby			   S. Jennifer Daniels
40th Jubilee		  S. Rebecca Shinas

Silver			   S. Angelina Rodríguez Galván
25th Jubilee		  S. Lucía Mancilla Guevara

San Francisco
St. Anthony-
Immaculate Conception
St. James

      Oakland
      St. Elizabeth

Los Angeles
  Sacred Heart
    Santa Teresita
      St. Frances X. Cabrini
        St. Ignatius of Loyola
           St. Michael’s

V

V

Our Schools

Vision of Hope

By the Numbers
87% LatinX

4% Multi-Racial

3% Caucasian

3% African American

3% Asian and Filipino

1,458 total enrollment

65% of our 8th grade 
graduates attend Catholic 
high schools

72% of our families have 
incomes at, or below, federal 
poverty levels

Dominican Sisters 2021 Jubilarians 
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Vision of Hope
Legacy Circle 
The Vision of Hope Legacy Circle honors 
those who have included Vision of Hope 
in their estate plans through a charitable 
bequest, charitable trust, or other means.

Elizabeth Beaudine

Betsy Bliss

Marilyn Charm

Eric Choi

Toni and Mike Gillespie

Lori Hawkins

Ann Hirsch

Loretta Holstein

Holy Family Scholarship

The Reverend Stephen Howell

George Jackson

Kay and Will Lindsay

Helene Mahboub

Bill and Stacia Masterson

Laurie and Jeff Smith

Angela Stanfel

Katie and Todd Traina

Patricia Traviss

Jill Wondries

Jennie Yanez

We want to recognize and thank all those who made honorary gifts leading up to or during 
our 25th anniversary virtual event on October 27th, 2020. 

Angels of Faith ($5,000-$10,000)
Monene and Richard Bradley
Loretta Holstein
Yvonne and Sam Navarro
Joanne and Robert Smith III
Specialty Foundation
Diane B. Wilsey

Angels of Hope ($3,500 and below)
Fr. John Baumann, S.J.
Elizabeth Bishop
Karen Butterfield and Roxanne Borcich
Maggie and Andy Byrne
Mary M. Canobbio and Dr. John Colias
Delia and Edward Corey
Delia and Gerald Cotter
Anne and Scott Davison
Carol and James Enright
Flintridge Sacred Heart Priory
Therese Funk
Catania Galvan
Kathleen and Paul Gasta
Jeffrey Haskell
Lori Hawkins

Ann Hirsch
Sister Mary Sean Hodges, O.P.
Lynne and Jack Hook
Maureen Huntington
Katie Kevorkian
Richard Klee
Joseph G. Leach
Stacia and Bill Masterson
Charlotte Milliner
Matthew O’Connor
Paula Pardini
Doris Pregenzer
Silvia Ramirez
Cristin and Nick Rasic
Vicki Reitenauer and Carol Gabrielli
Annette and Chuck Scothon
Sara and Brendan Scott
Allyson Simpson
Nancy Slepicka
St. Catherine’s Academy
St. Edward Community
Shannon Tabaldo
Mary and Will Zant

25th Anniversary Gifts



Bay Area Advisory Board
Betsy Bliss
Sister Mary Liam Brock, O.P. 
Steve Catton
Anne Davison 
Marc Dominguez 
Steve Forsythe 
Roberta Furger-Kershner 

Irene Jacobs 
Frank Matarrese 
Anna Morfit 
Rodney Pierre-Antoine 
Nick Rasic 
Sister Jolene Schmitz 
Irene Scully 

Angela Stanfel 
Dr. Judith Stanley 
Todd Traina 
Trevor Traina 
Sister Mary Susanna Vasquez, O.P. 
Carol Zweifel 

Bay Area Principals
St. Anthony-Immaculate Conception School
Barbara Moodie

St. Elizabeth Elementary School
Lynne Mullen

St. James School
Alex Endo

Development Directors
St. Anthony-Immaculate Conception School
Julia Clark Dobel

St. Elizabeth Elementary School
Sister Julie Distel, O.P.

St. James School
Devi Zinzuvadia

Los Angeles Advisory Board
Denise Bacall
Sister Celeste Marie Botello, O.P.
Keri Botello
Mary Canobbio
Eric Choi
Ed Corey
Sister Georgette Coulombe, O.P.

Therese Funk
Joanne Hawkins
Lori Hawkins
Sandra Herman
Loretta Holstein
Lynne Hook
Mercedes Marquez

Bishop David O’Connell
Sister Jane Rudolph, O.P.
Mark Scarsi
Ann Shea
Robert Smith
Jeannette Valdivia
Jill Wondries

Los Angeles Principals
Sacred Heart Elementary School
Adriana Bronzina

St. Frances X. Cabrini School
Carmen Hart

St. Ignatius of Loyola School
Ileana Wade

St. Michael’s School
Anabel Rodriguez

Santa Teresita School
Vernice Grajeda

Development Directors
Sacred Heart Elementary School
Cynthia Lundie

St. Frances X. Cabrini School
Maggie Byrne

St. Ignatius of Loyola School
Kathy Fitzpatrick

St. Michael’s School
Alexandra Carver

Santa Teresita School
Terry Olmos

Board of Directors
Lori Hawkins, Board Chair 
Bill Masterson, Vice Chair & Secretary

Sister Mary Liam Brock, O.P., Treasurer

Nick Andrade
Betsy Bliss
Steve Catton
Edward Corey
Maureen Huntington	
Charlotte Milliner
Robert Roginson
John Tallarida
Sister Mary Susanna Vasquez, O.P.

Staff
Ann Magovern
Executive Director

Sister Georgette Coulombe, O.P.
Los Angeles Liaison

Danny Diaz
Program Manager
Parent Leadership & Family Engagement

Julie Dwyer
Campaign Director

Shannon McDonald
Annual Fund Director

Nancy Slepicka
Marketing & Communications Consultant

Yvonne Yildirim
Office Manager & Gift Processor

Sister Karen Elizabeth Zavitz, O.P.
Administrator & Business Manager
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Leadership
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Dominican Sisters Vision of Hope
1555 34th Ave. • Oakland, CA 94601
510.533.5768 • visionofhope.org


